Bristol Police Department April 2024

Traffic Enforcement:	Citations: 27
	Warnings: 33
Calls for Service:	317
Calls:	196
Vehicle Crashes:	Property Damage: 6
	Personal Injury: 0
	Fatal: 0
	Leaving Scene: 1
Criminal Enforcement:	Cases Taken: 28
	Cases closed by arrest: 1
	OWI: 1 Felony: 0
	Poss. Drugs and/or Paraphernalia: 3
Junk & Abandoned Vehicles:	Tagged: 2 Fixed or Removed: 0
Impounded Vehicles:	4
Miles Driven:	9,434

Criminal Enforcement: April brought us several investigations, having investigated 28 cases and 1 of those cases was closed by immediate arrest. Three thefts, 3 possession of marijuana, 5 warrant arrests, 1 OWI, 1 intimidation, 1 fraud and 1 CHINS. We continue to investigate several cases from this and previous months. As always, we wish to remind everyone that there are still many scams or attempts. Always know who you are dealing with and never give out pertinent information over the phone.

Traffic Enforcement: In April officers investigated 7 vehicle crashes of these 1 resulted in leaving the scene. Officers issued 27 traffic citations, addressing speed, signal and sign violations. There were 3 of our citations that were for driving while license suspended or never receiving a license. They also issued 33 written warning tickets. As always, please drive defensively and never text and drive. Always wear safety restraints properly – **THEY DO SAVE LIVES**.

Public Relations

Please be aware that with the warmer temperatures that the children of our community will be outdoors more and potentially closer to the roadways. Please be alert for youth walking along our roadways and objects entering the roadway from play areas that may be next to neighborhoods and subdivisions. Take the extra few minutes to leave early to ensure your safety and the safety of all drivers. The extra time will allow you to extend the courtesy that we all would like to have given to us.

Please report any suspicious activity when you see it. Our continued work together can only make our community better and safer. Our thanks to all for your continued support and cooperation.

Together we can make a better community

Respectfully, Michael W. Albin, Marshal